
September 29, 1998

MEMORANDUM TO HERMES SUBSCRIBERS

SUBJECT:  Proposed Revisions to the Rules of Court

Proposed revisions to the Rules of Court have been prepared and are being furnished to
the public for comment.  The proposed effective date of the revisions is May 3, 1999.  They will
be transmitted via the HERMES system at 10:00 a.m., October 6, 1998.

Comments must be received by November 30, 1998, and should be submitted in writing
to:

Clerk of the Court
Attn: Rules Committee
Supreme Court of the United States
Washington DC 20543

Your assistance is requested in disseminating the proposed amendments to members of
the Supreme Court Bar for comment.

Sincerely,

William K. Suter
Clerk of the Court


